
July 2, 2024 

June 2024 Prayer Letter 

Dear Prayer Warriors, 

We do want to thank you for your prayers regarding our kitchen situation! We have finally been able to 
come to an agreement that splits the financial burden between the owner of the house and us. We will be 
taking care of the cabinet repairs, she will take care of the inspection and reinstallation of the stove, and 
we will be splitting the cost of glass replacement. We have already been able to begin the cabinet repair, 
and we would appreciate your prayers that all of the repairs would go smoothly.  

We are also very grateful that rainy season has begun here in Irapuato! Temperatures have dropped to be 
much more bearable, and both girls greatly enjoy getting to jump in puddles on rainy days. After several 
months with very little rain, this has been quite a welcome change for all of us. 

We do praise the Lord that Alejandra and Josué accepted Christ as their Saviour through our witnessing 
this month. I was also able to witness to some others, most notably a lady named Adriana. I talked with 
her for about 30-45 minutes, but she really struggled with the thought of trusting Christ alone for 
salvation. Sadly, many here (Adriana included) have ingrained in their minds that salvation is through 
Christ along with works. Please join me in praying that the Holy Spirit will help clarify the Biblical truth 
of salvation through Christ alone in her heart.  

I am also grateful for the opportunity Pastor Arrache gave me to preach for a midweek service this past 
month. During the arduous process of language learning, both Brittany and I are grateful for times when 
we are able to see our own progress, and although we both have a ways to go, that sermon definitely had 
me feeling a bit more comfortable in Spanish. 

We also must inform you that we are planning to move to Querétaro in the next couple of months. We 
will be working with the Stephen Miller family there as we continue to prepare to start our own church in 
Querétaro soon. We look forward to the opportunities we will have there in seeing how to work with a 
young church in the unique culture that is in Querétaro, and we are grateful we will be able to continue 
our language learning while there as well. We are very grateful for the many opportunities we have had in 
Irapuato to learn about Mexico and its culture from Pastor Arrache and his church.  

In Christ’s service, 

Tim Pontius 
Missionary to México with BIMI 
Pontius2MX.org
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